
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

May Board Meeting Minutes 
May 1, 2019 

 
Board Members Present: 

 
Dennis Ball   Diana Millhollin 
Henry Pretzer  Diana Dean    
Mike Quiroz   Tina Sumner    
Janet Lucido   Yvonne Moreno 
 
Visitors Present: 
Scott Hays 
Roehl Caragao 
Ken Herrington 
  
Meeting Opened:  6:26 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball 
 
April Board Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve as written by Tina S., 2nd by 
Diana M., motion passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  No report. 
 
Advocacy:  Tina S.  FCOG Trails Plan for Fresno County being planned.  She will let 
us know dates and times.  She urges club member participation.  This will be 
planning for mixed use trails and connections for existing trials.   
 
AB1256 is going through the legislature.  Passage will make it legal for cyclists to go 
straight in a right turn lane.  Right now, cyclists can go straight if there is a bike lane 
pocket, but if none, have to take the right through lane.  William has added a link to 
the website for contacts for bike lane maintenance issues.   
 
Kirch Flat Ride May 4:   Yvonne M.:   201 registered as of today.  They will find out 
which ride the riders picked at packet pickup, as it was not on the registration form.  
There will be a shaved ice truck at the end.  SAG and rest stops are manned.  Tickets 
will be given at packet pickup for the taco truck and shaved ice at the end of the ride. 
The t-shirts and medals are in.  Discussion about what to give the KOM and QOM and 
it was decided a free entry to a future ride would be awarded.   
 



BLDC:  Dennis B.:  Jerseys are on order.  It will be the same route and same hotel as 
last year.     
 
C2K:  Dennis B.:  June 22.  He is dealing with permits and route issues.  The final 
route will be announced prior to the ride.  He will ask for volunteers through a 
volunteer Facebook page and the internet site link.  
 
Approve Donation for Kids Bike Helmets:  Tina S.:  There is a Bike Rodeo in the 
Tower District on May 18.  This is a program for child and adult bike safety.  There is 
information on the website.  She proposes donating $250.00 for helmets.  Motion 
made by Janet L., 2nd by Henry P.  Motion Passed.  
 
Approve Donation for Bikes for Pine Ridge School:   Tina S.:  Pine Ridge School 
representative asked about a donation of bikes for a drawing at the end of the year 
for attendance, etc.  (They allow us the use of their site for C2K).  It was suggested 
we donate for 3 bikes not to exceed $500.00.  Motion made by Henry P., 2nd by Janet 
L.  Motion Passed.   
 
Ride of Silence:   Dennis:   Melissa Rose has volunteered to lead it this year.  The 
ride will start at Steven’s Bicycles meeting at 6:30 and leaving at 7 pm.  The ride and 
route will be added to the ride calendar.    
 
Shop to Shop Ride:  Dennis and Tina:  Tina has gone to the bike shops and they 
were receptive to hosting such a ride.  She will work on a route and date.  FCC will 
provide refreshments.  Perhaps a poker ride with cards?  Tentative date set at May 
25.     
 
Tour de Lakes:  Dennis B.:   July 27.  He is still looking for a ride director.   
 
New Business:   Henry P. has access to the Adahi Campgrounds (no services, but 
has porta pottys) located at Sky Ranch Road near Nelder Grove.  He suggests an FCC 
campout Labor Day weekend for camping and gravel bike riding.  August 31-
September 2.   
 
Dennis:  Suggested a donation of $1,000 for the radio group.  They donate their time, 
equipment and expertise for our multiple events and never charge us.  Motion made 
by Janet L, 2nd by Tina S.  Motion Passed. 
 
Dennis and Diana D. brought up issues regarding reinforcing strict time cutoffs on 
our event rides to accommodate the volunteers.    
 
Meeting Adjourned:  8:03 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary  
 
 
 



 


